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Abstract:  

Effective humor is known to be a characteristic of good 

communication, yet shockingly little has been written about 

encouraging L2 humor. Let’s think about some of the issues involved. 

First, do we need L2 humor? Are our classrooms conducive to L2 

humor, and what do students think humor is, anyway? And finally, 

some tips on stand-alone projects and other ideas for home-grown 

L2 humor for a range of English ability levels. 

Bio:  

I’m a New Zealander fascinated with the connections between attention, 

emotion, and memory in communication. I learned cartooning with my father, 

and later practiced and researched kyogen drama, so I’m interested in the 

hows and whys of humor and in the amazing synergy of verbal/visual 

communication. My past life as a university Japanese teacher and as a 

translator and interpreter has also helped my EFL teaching.   

 

Cost:   JALT Members FREE;  

First visit & F/T university students FREE  

"One-day members" ￥1 ,000.   


